
Scottish Fire and Rescue Service ward update noted. 
 
4 There was heard and noted a report by Station Commander Douglas Miller, 
Scottish Fire and Rescue Service (SFRS) regarding the current issues, incidents and 
work being carried out in the ward for Quarter 1, from 1st April to 30th June 2025, 
advising the Partnership  
 
(1)  that the service had attended 1,002 incidents in the South area that included 
 403 fires, 224 non-fire incidents and 375 false alarms, 115 Unwanted Fire 
 Alarm Signals (UFAS) with 2 non-fire fatalities recorded;  
 
(2)  of the 27 road traffic collisions in the South Area, there were 9 non-fatal 
 casualties and 3 people rescued by firefighters;  
 
(3) of the accidental dwelling fire casualties and 10 were non-fatal casualties and 
 4 people were rescued by firefighters; and  
 
(4)  that the SFRS consultation was at phase 2 and that the general public could 
 still access the link at 
 https://www.firescotland.gov.uk/get-involved/consultations/  
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